## Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 9<sup>th</sup> January 2014 at 7.30pm

#### **Apologies**

Mr Herbert, Cllr Laughton

#### Present

Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Godfrey, Mr Bevans clerk Mr P Rickett

#### Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true record

### Matters arising from previous meetings

Road and drains – several items were raised

- 1 top of Radley Road, water is still running, clerk to contact Mr Duckworth as nothing has happened after several meetings
- 2 new drains on The Turnpike, still flooding, clerk to inform Mr Duckworth and see what can be done
- 3 hedges on School Lane need cutting back opposite Pepperbox Cottage and at the bottom of the golf Course opposite The Firs clerk to contact owners
- 4 bank on Holme Lane, has fallen in whilst Internal Drainage Board were hedge cutting, clerk and Chairman to contact IDB

#### Village Hall

Village Hall Committee review – bookings continue to rise, more regular bookings

Jobs for the clerk

- 1 put the clock up
- 2 put a hinge on the bar
- 3 a storage heater is not working
- 4 light in the committee room not working
- 5 tap in the gents needs putting on
- 6 kitchen hatch needs fixing
- 7 one of the blinds needs looking at
- 8 red tables need taking away

Mrs Herbert will look into the possibility of a cleaner

Harvest Supper needs more preparation, Mr Bevans volunteered to do this years – provisional date Friday  $10^{\rm th}$  October 2014

Cllr Jackson arrived – he informed the PC that the money for the road sign had been sent through

The chairman filled him in on what had been discussed

Cllr Jackson said that he would follow up on – water at the top of Radley Road, it was explained to him that a culvert was needed, he will get Highways to explore the situation

Holme Lane he will also contact the IDB

He will find out what is happening on Halam Hill with the land slip and the cones that are still there

He also informed the PC that rather than close Fiskerton and Bilsthorpe Tip, it was being looked into to see of it was viable for them to be open on different days to each other

#### **Renaming Radley Road**

Should be done by the end of January

#### Grit bin

Agreed to put outside Applegarth at the top of the bend

#### **Police Alert**

The new name for Neighbourhood Watch – it will be for people to sign up as individuals rather than a group – agreed to put in the Village News

Cllr Jackson left

#### **Halam Web Site**

Mr Paris and Mr Bevans are working on this

#### **Local Bus Service Consultation**

Mrs Herbert looked into this and will respond to NCC

#### **Council Tax Benefit Support Grant**

No action required

#### **Validation of Planning Applications**

For NCC – concern large planning Applications i.e. Schools

#### Proposed improvements to water supply to Southwell

Mrs Godfrey has been in contact and STWA, Laing O'Rourke and Savills Land Agent will be present at the PC Meeting on Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> February

#### **Open meeting**

Items raised

- 1 the state of the Phone Box needs cleaning and there is a overhanging tree clerk to see to
  - 2 cones and landslip Halam Hill Cllr Jackson investigating
- 3 parking on School Lane –the School is aware of the problem Mr Paris has asked the PCSO to call in a morning and talk to offenders

### Correspondence

Items for circulation to Cllrs

**Draft Wind Energy** 

The Beat

Neighbourhood Planning

DCLG Finance

Parish Councils and Local Tax Support

Any that the Cllrs wish to discuss will be put on the next agenda

#### **Planning**

None

#### Finance

Village hall projector – next meeting

# Items for the next agenda Village Hall projector

<u>Date of next Meeting</u>
Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> February 2014 at 7.30pm

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.35pm